
Delegation of Accountants to Shandong
青年會計師協會山東訪問團

  
Our Associate Director Mr Alvin Yeung recently joined a delegation of accountants visiting Shandong Prov-
ince in China. Organized by the Institute of Accountants Exchange, the four-day trip during 14 to 17 October 
2010 covered major cities of Jinan, Weifang and Qingdao in the province.

The 30-person delegation visited the Provincial Financial Department and the Institute of Certified Public 
Accountants, the key enterprise Tsingtao Brewery. They met with government officials and accountants there, 
exchanged views and experiences, and learned the background and economy of Shandong. They also 
toured around some scenic spots and the cities, to understand local life and culture in this
northeast province.  

本公司聯席董事楊錫鴻先生參加了香港青年會計師發展交流協會籌辦，於2010年10月14至17日舉行的山東訪
問團，到山東省的濟南市、濰坊市及青島市進行參觀訪問活動。

楊先生與其他參與活動的青年會計師一行30人，在這4天的行程內，拜訪了省財政廳及註冊會計師協會，參
觀了重點企業青島啤酒廠，與主要官員及當地會計同業交流，瞭解山東省的基本情況、經濟與文化發展；亦
到主要景點及市內遊覽，體驗當地人的生活，認識當地的風土人情。

Our Associate Director Mr Alvin Yeung (3rd left, back row) with other delegates
本公司聯席董事楊錫鴻先生（後排左三）與其他訪問團成員


